Meeting of the Governing Body of Barby C of E Primary School 
held on Monday, 21st March 2016 at 6.30pm
 Present: Angela Tilston (AT) Head Teacher, Sue Roberts (SR) Chair; Kath Huggett (KHu); Doug Macmahon (DM); Christine Close (CC); Karen Holman (KHo); Sarah Pallett (SP); Julie Elliott (JE); Cat Sabine (CS); Amanda Wright (AW); Tracy Morris (TM); Joanne Campbell (JC) Clerk
Absent: Mark Smith (MS), Emily Archer (EA)

	1
	Welcome and apologies
SR opened the meeting. Apologies were received and accepted from MS; however, SR to contact regarding attendance. EA is on a temporary leave of absence from the Governing Body until September 2016.  
CC joined the meeting at 6.35pm
	

	2
	Declarations of Interest 
There were no declarations of interest for this meeting.
	

	3
	Approval of the minutes of 11th January 2016
Confirmed as a true record of the meeting by the governors at that meeting; approved and signed by SR.
	



	4
	Matters Arising from the minutes of 11th January 2016
Item 4) EA and CC had been in on 7th January 2016 but the report has not yet been uploaded to the Governor Visits folder on Plumsun
Item 4) The Governor Visit template has been uploaded to Plumsun
Item 5) Standards and Targets: the term 2 data has not yet been reviewed
Item 8) The Academy Improvement Plan has been updated
Item 5) The training offered at Fairfields is open to all
Item 9) DM and CS have undertaken a reading visit
Item 13) RaiseOnline data to be uploaded to Plumsun
All other matters covered elsewhere on the agenda.
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	5
	Headteacher Report 
Governors were provided with a written report. The following points were raised by governors in response. 
Personnel Changes: 
· No mention was included of Mrs Street’s resignation because of confidentiality 
Safeguarding:
· The Toileting and Intimate Care Policy is still outstanding. TM to chase with Mrs Street.
Building/Site issues:
· SR offered use of her trailer(s) to help clear the site of rubbish. AT to draw up a list. JE and DM offered their assistance with the clearance.
· KHu questioned whether the recurrent boiler issues were indicative of a bigger problem. The main issues recently have been electrical, causing the boiler switch to trip. If the boiler were to become irreparable, governors were informed that the school might need to take out acceptable finance in order to replace it.
· KHu queried whether it was intended for further quotes to be obtained with respect to the replacement of the Under 5 Play Area as £8,000 still seemed expensive. AT explained that this work included replacement of the polycarbonate roof, properly sealed to prevent further leakage as well as an extension to make a larger area protected from the elements.
· JE requested a blank weekly walkaround form which she would complete when undertaking this.
Children Looked After (CLA) and Pupil Premium children:
· KHu asked for information about which Local Authorities the school’s two previously looked after children came under, as one child had only newly come to light. She expressed her interest in the Personal Education Plans (PEP) which need to be completed on a termly basis.
· Costing for the support in place for all under-achieving Pupil Premium children to be uploaded to the school website.
Standards and Target Setting:
· SR questioned how many EAL children were in school and whether their standard of English was reasonable. Exact numbers to be provided from the January census data.
· CS asked for further information about the class Venn diagrams showing children’s progress on a 6-weekly basis. AW had completed one following training from Gill Broughton; she will provide the clerk with a copy for circulation 
Academy Improvement Plan:
· SR questioned whether the monitoring of the Teachers’ progress against their Appraisal Targets would be handed over to the Temporary Headteacher after AT’s retirement or whether a member of senior staff would undertake the monitoring. AT confirmed this would be handed over to the temporary Head.
· KHu asked where the TA targets came from; AT explained that they were driven by the Teachers and their own targets.
Support from to/from other schools:
· The Headteacher from Wootton Primary School led a book scrutiny and gave guidance in order for staff to be able to complete a proforma assessing their own books and setting next steps. 
· SR asked for an update as to trends being identified though the Tidd grids. A further meeting with Wootton was to be arranged to look at three terms of data. CS expressed concern that the full data review had not yet taken place. AT explained that the data presentation was still being tweaked and KHu commented that the new system was still being embedded. CS expressed her interest in attending the meeting on 14th April to discuss data relating to years 2 and 6.
· AT to give feedback on Tidd trends before leaving. AW and Mark Adkins to have further training before being able to produce this in future.
Academy Self-evaluation grades:
· AT explained that, in PDET’s view, some areas still needed improvement and that Gill Broughton had actually given ratings of 3 /4 in some areas. SR commented that she was still unsure what specific issues were indicated by the ratings and had spoken to Miranda Robinson about Gill’s lack of any positive feedback.
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	6
	Issues arising from Committee Meetings
SR commented that attendance at the committee meetings had been quite low and questioned whether there were enough people or the right people on the right committees. CS queried whether the Performance and Standards Committee was meeting at the right time. Both KHu and DM were both concerned that people had not sent apologies. It was mentioned that TM is the only governor on both committees.
Performance and Standards: SR asked whether the data meeting was going to become a regular occurrence; KHu responded that it would depend on how the first meeting went. DM thought that, otherwise, data could take up the whole of the Performance and Standards committee meetings. AT mentioned that PDET were considering implementing their own assessment system from September.
Resources: minutes of the meeting held on 10th March 2016 have been circulated.
	

	7
	Staffing and Recruitment
Governors are to meet Cathy Freeth on 11th April (during the Teacher Training Day). She will be providing a timetable of her availability for staff and governors. CS commented that she had heard very positive things about her and was confident that she would be able to ‘hit the ground running’.
SR said that PDET had given the go-ahead for the recruitment of a Year 2 teacher once the new Headteacher was in place; we would need to use Agency options until then.
CC asked how much PDET would do with regards to this recruitment. AT explained they would not get involved with teacher recruitment but that they were responsible for Headteacher recruitment.
SR asked about progress with Midday Supervisor recruitment; AT responded that two applicants would be interviewed.
	














	8
	Capital Projects
SR requested clarification as to the details of what had been tendered for; AT explained that the invitation to tender had been sent out and was composed of two parts: the provision of two classrooms, with cloakroom space for both, including toilets, and a kitchen area in one, and the extension to the staff car park and associated pathing (optional).
CS asked about timescales; it was expected that the tender applications would be considered during the Easter holidays, with the successful contract being awarded week beginning 11th April for the work to be completed prior to the summer holidays.
SR asked whether a governor could be involved in the tender evaluation exercise; Mike Cowland to be asked. 
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	9
	Academy Improvement Plan (AIP) – Governor Actions
DM mentioned that the schedule for governor visits needed to be set in conjunction with the AIP. The consensus was that visits were happening but that the objectives for the visits were not yet tight enough. Dates of governor visits were currently only going on the Governor Actions retrospectively; however, it was thought that someone would need to co-ordinate and manager the programme if the diary was to be set in advance. CS volunteered to help set this up; JE offered to do alternate terms with her.
AT commented that there should be 6 visits per term, although SR questioned this as not being what the AIP currently states. She further stated that the AIP should be looked at in order to support the number of visits against the AIP headings; whilst she believed that visits would have been undertaken for most areas on the AIP, it would have been only once. AT stressed the need for focus, with Ofsted looking to the Governor Visit file for evidence.
AT to update the AIP prior to leaving.
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	10
	Issues raised at Governor Visits
DM asked about the involvement of governors or parents as classroom support/voluntary helpers, particularly to help support the full range of learners. CS asked if the school was looking for governors to volunteer on a regular basis. AW said this should be weekly, rather than monthly. SR suggested that local companies could be approached to see if they have people who could attend school as part of a community focus approach. JE suggested that perhaps the Rotary Club could help. CC also mentioned Beanstalk, although KHu thought there might be a cost to the school in terms of training. TM undertook to investigate this with Mr Adkins. CS suggested putting a request in the Village Newsletter. SP also thought that her mother, a retired teacher, might be interested.
DM reported that JE and himself had met with the Reading Ambassadors from Rugby School and had found the visit very useful; a letter of thanks to be drafted to them. The consensus was that it would be useful to continue.
JE mentioned that a nice extension to this would be if any of the sixth formers could bring in their musical instruments in order to play with the school’s own pupils, further developing the links between the two schools.
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	11
	Policies for Approval
The policies for History and Geography have been revamped with greater consistency and were approved and adopted by the full governing body without further comment.
The Staff Code of Conduct (a PDET policy) was also adopted by the full governing body. AT explained that all staff would be expected to sign to say that they had read the policy and would abide by the code; this document would be filed and staff would be held to account as necessary.
	









	12
	Issues raised by PDET
SR commented that tracking seemed to have improved; AT agreed that more actions had been taken in recent weeks.
[bookmark: _GoBack]KHu mentioned the missing Pupil Premium information on the school website, in terms of detail regarding what Pupil Premium (PP) has been spent on. AT said that updated information was now available but that the website had not yet been updated.
SR questioned whether the tracking of individual PP children showed that they were not making progress; AT believed that it had been more a case of tracking not being done effectively, although this was now in place.
KHu mentioned that Gill Broughton had said that not all the PP children were receiving their allocation; AT said that all children were now receiving something.
	



	13
	Chair’s Items
SR reminded governors of the Ofsted training on Wednesday and hoped that there would be a good turn-out.
	


	13
	AOB
CS mentioned that she was now secretary for Barby Townlands Charity and that the school should consider making an application for funding to support any suitable project or planned expenditure. The application form is on the Barby and Onley website and completed applications should be emailed to CS.
KHu volunteered to become the Pupil Premium governor.
JE said that she knew scientists willing to come into school but would appreciate further information on the curriculum in order to target any visits most effectively.
DM raised concerns about two recent incidents of road rage, highlighting the lack of traffic calming measures. He questioned whether Townlands would help. AT wondered whether staggered home times would help to alleviate the situation. SP offered to help get local newspapers involved if necessary.

The Governing Body then presented AT with gifts on the occasion of her retirement and gave thanks to her for her service to the school. In return, AT thanked them for their gifts and wished them all the best in their continuing support of the school.
	






	
	There being no further business the meeting was closed at 8:24 p.m.
The next meeting will be held on Monday, 23rd May 2016 at 6.30 p.m. (NB this has now been changed to Monday, 16th May)
	




